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Events Calendar

• Club Board of Directors . . . . . . . 3rd Tues @ 7 a.m.
• Endowment Foundation Board of Trustees 

.. . . . . . . . . . . . . . 2nd Tues @ 7 a.m.
• Rotary Foundation Comm. . . . . . last Wed @ 7 a.m.
• District Leadership Institute. . . . . . . . . . . . . Jan. 19th
• Valentine Pancake Breakfast. . . . . . . . . . . Feb. 16th
• District Conference  Galveston. . . . April 24-27 ‘08
• Springoree. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . TBD

• RI Convention, Los Angeles. . . . . . . June 15-18 ‘08

Programs:
Today: . . . . . . . an update on Bolivia water projects

by Stan Galanski and Geoff Atwater
Jan 14. . . Dr. Al Bieser will speak about the effects of medication

Jan 21. . . . . . . . . . Martin Luther King’s Birthday, No Meeting

Jan 28. . . . . . . . . . . . Rabbi Jack Segal will comment on his book

“Remember What You Still Have”

Feb 04.. . . . . . . . . . . . . . Funeral Consumer Alliance of Houston

Feb 11.. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Drug Awareness Essays

Feb 18.. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . President’s Day, No Meeting 

Feb 25.. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Pam Culpepper; “Family in Focus”

Mar 03. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Presentation of Scholarships

Mar 10. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . TBD

Mar 17. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . TBD

Mar 24. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . TBD

Mar 31. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . TBD

Apr 07. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . TBD

Apr 14. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . TBD

Apr 21. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . TBD

Apr 28. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . TBD

May 05. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . TBD

May 12. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . TBD

May 19. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . TBD
May 26. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Memorial Day, No Meeting

June 02. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . TBD

June 09. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . TBD

Jun e16. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . TBD

Jun e23. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . TBD

WISHING A
HAPPY,

PROSPEROUS &
SUCCESSFUL NEW

YEAR TO ALL! 

The election of Officers
& Directors for 2008-09
will be held at the club
meeting on January
14th.

Benson’s Wheel Alignment
Highway 3, Webster, Texas

SCRC Fellowships 6:30 p.m.

Jan 8th. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Tony’s Bar B Que
17052 Saturn Ln (across from JSCFCU)

Say Happy Birthday to —

Vissett Sun. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . January 4th
Lamar Bowles. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . January 5th
Mark Keesler. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . January 7th
Travis Moebes. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . January 7th
Micki Czarnick.. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . January 17th
Jean Walker. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . January 18th
Billy Smith. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . January 18th
Mike Brown. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . January 21st
Bob Mitchell. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . January 24th



A note from the Editor:

When I volunteered for the job of Editor of The Blastoff, I thought I could make a difference, and I still think
that is possible, but not yet accomplished.  It has long been my belief that a newsletter should be newsworthy.  When
The Blastoff was being distributed in written form at the meetings, my position was that if it could be read at the
meeting and left on the table as trash, it did not contain enough news.  I still believe that, but now that distribution is via
email, I don’t receive the feedback which my predecessors did when they observed the number of copies that did not
leave the meeting with the members in attendance.  In short, I only know if you have read an issue, if you make a
comment to me, often in the form of noting an error.  No offense is taken.  I like to know that you read the issue closely
enough to notice the error and care enough to bring it to my attention for correction in the next issue.

I believe now, eighteen months into the job, that there have been some accomplishments, but much remains to
be done.  As Rotarians, we have several sources of Rotary information, including The Rotarian Magazine, the RI
website, the District website, the club website, announcements from the podium at meetings and our newsletter.  I want
to strive not to make the newsletter too redundant of the others, but knowing that members will not read all, there will
from time to time be some overlapping, if for no other reason than to call your attention to the source for more in depth
coverage.

With this issue, I am removing some things that have been repeated in most if not all previous issues, to-wit:
• the meeting agenda.  Only members (and some previous members) receive the newsletter and we all know the

agenda.  It doesn’t change from meeting to meeting.
• the motto.  We are not Rotarians if we cannot recite the Service Above Self motto.
• the 4-way test.  We recite this at every meeting and have pledged to live by it.  Surely, we do not need to see it

in print every week.  If you can’t remember it, snip a copy from a previous issue and put it in your wallet, purse,
etc. to pull out when necessary.

• the convenient make-up clubs.  Ditto the suggestion re:  the 4-way test.
• the Shrimporee sponsor list.  I think the list is appropriate and beneficial recognition in the issues between July

1st and the event, but afterwards, not so much.  Because of our pledge to the sponsors, the business card ads will
continue through June 30th, but I hope the Shrimporee committee will revisit this commitment for the next year. 
They take several pages to publish, tremendously increase the file size and upload time and, unless some news is
mixed in with them, I doubt you are looking at them each week.

• Since this is a “newsletter,” it should contain news; something that you don’t already know or about which
you don’t need to be reminded.  This is an easy statement to make, but has been very difficult to accomplish. 
Several attempts have been made to bring you what I consider the news, e.g., a suggestion that the President
submit a monthly (or more frequent) note or article; reports from the directors concerning the activities of the
committees for which they are responsible; monthly treasurer’s report of how our money is being used; a brief
rendition of the minutes of board meetings; sunshine & showers from members (good news & bad news you
wish to share); letters to the editor or comments from members; to name a few.  None have produced fruit and I
don’t know where else the news resides.  Your suggestions have been solicited, but only a few have been
received.  What do you want to see in the newsletter?  Do you want a newsletter?  Is it necessary or just a
tradition?  Do you agree with email as the manner of distribution?  Would you rather receive it in print at the
meeting?  Currently, there is no budget for printing, mailing, etc.  Do you think there should be?  Your email
response would be appreciated and oh, so easy.  This is your newsletter, not mine.  There were several years in
the distant past that The Blastoff was recognized at District Conference as the best newsletter in the District, but
if there is still such recognition, I am certain we would not win; but we could.

With a wish for a prosperous, successful and happy new year, this is submitted for your consideration.

Billy Smith, Editor

Some Important Rotary Sites:

www.Rotary.org
www.Rotary5890.org

www.SpaceCenterRotary.com

http://www.RI.org


The Citizen

UNIVERSITY OF HOUSTON
CLEAR LAKE CAMPUS

Ted  Cum m ings , Dean

Schoo l o f B us iness  &  P ub l ic  Adm in is t ra t ion

Joe Hang



Trivia Question:

What was the theme of the
Rotary International float in

the 2008 Rose Parade?

ycaretil ediwdlrow (read it backward)



The following have been nominated by the
Nomination Committee:

President Elect. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Gary Johnson
Secretary.. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Marilyn Musial
Treasurer. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Jon McKinnie
Sgt @ Arms. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . John Wilson
For Director:  (elect 3)

Rae DeCastro Bill Geissler
Richard Hergert John Nugent

Further nominations will be accepted from the floor
on election day, but you must have obtained prior
consent to be nominated from the nominee.

$5,000 Sponsor

Thanks, Tony & Sharon

Rotary at a Glance

Members:  1,210,047

Clubs:  32,774

Avg. Club Membership:  32.92

Minuteman Press

i January is Rotary Awareness Month.
i In the January Rotarian, read the President’s

letter & Bill Gates, Sr.’s remarks about
Rotary’s attack on polio worldwide.  A
$1million challenge grant was made by the
Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation to Rotary
International to continue the fight which was
initiated in 1988 to eradicate polio from earth.

i The Strategic Planning Committee of RI
introduces its vision for the future of Rotary.

i This issue is full of good reading &
information.

The December 17th meeting brought Christmas cheer &

entertainment by the Clear High School Soundwaves.  A

collection was taken and a gift of over $300 showed our

appreciation. Photos by Bob Mitchell


